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Local Board of Directors Meeting 

October 29, 2018 
Savannah, Georgia in Conjunction with the
2018 TCSG Leadership Conference
A G E N D A 

Welcome and Call to Order






Edwina Turner
Approval of Minutes







Edwina Turner
No Staff Reports
Update on CTC’s Events/Activities





Lorette Hoover

Adjourn








Edwina Turner
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Local Board of Directors’ Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, Georgia  31904

Monday, September 24, 2018
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center

Board Members Present:   Travis Chambers, David Fox, Victoria Harris, Judy King, Kenneth Parker, Vice Chair Edwina Turner, and Chair Jim Trott
Staff Present:  Monique Baucham, Lorette Hoover, April Hopson, Cheryl Myers, Jamie Loyd, Karen Thomas, and Tommy Wilson
 Guests:  Barbara Moushon, Kevin Caldwell, and Xavier Lewis

Call to Order:  Chairman Jim Trott called the September 24, 2018 Local Board Meeting to order at 12:30 p.m. He welcomed everyone for attending the Board meeting.  He also gave special thanks to Vice Chair Edwina Turner for standing in for him at the August 27, 2018 Local Board meeting.  He also extended sympathy to Ms. Turner for the loss of her father, on behalf of the entire Columbus Tech family.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Trott’s first order of business was to approve the August 27, 2018 Local Board meeting minutes.  He called for any corrections to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Motion was made by Vice Chair Edwina Turner and seconded by Mr. David Fox.  The minutes were unanimously approved.
President’s Report

Lorette Hoover’s report:
· Update on the grand opening of the Talbot Family Connections held in Talbot County on September 13. 2018.
Adult Education Report

April Hopson’s report:

Ms. Hopson introduced three guests who attended the meeting today which serves as their Adult Education’s Board meeting.
Adult Education Updates:

· Adult Education was awarded their FY19 Grant in May 2018.
· Federal Budget was decreased by 16.5% with no loss of employees.
· Current enrollment for the first quarter is 445 students. The goal for FY19 (June 30, 2019) is 1,447 students.

· The current staff count for FY19 is 31 combined of full- and part-time administrative staffs and instructors.
· In FY2018, a total of 126 Adult Education students graduated of which 25 entered post-secondary education.
· We now have a total of 20 locations including the four institutions in the six counties.
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· The Literacy Alliance classroom located off Hamilton Road has been renovated with the assistance of Mr. Tommy Wilson and his team.  Ms. Hopson stated that the old books have been replaced with new ones and the old books are now available for checkout by students and family members to encourage them to read more. She also stated that the computers have also been updated with the Literacy Alliance programs as well as the on-line TABE Test. Ms. Hopson also stated that a new instructor has been hired to teach at the new location.
Community College Relations

Cheryl Myers’ report:

· Media coverage
· Back 2 School Bash

· Reach for the Stars Scholarship Event

· Talbot County’s Adult Education Grand Opening  
· Ms. Myers also gave an update on the following:

· Third Wave Digital

·  Advertising
· Social Media Ads
· Facebook Ads

· Website Traffic
Institutional Advancement (IA)
Lorette Hoover gave an update on the IA position as following:
The IA position has been posted and is now closed. There were eight individuals who completed the application process.  Six out of eight applicants qualified.  We hope to have the position filled sometime soon.
Economic Development

Jamie Loyd’s report:
· Dual Enrollment Classes

· Currently there are 130 students enrolled in fall semester
· Customized training is on-going.

· Continuing Education is on-going.
· Monique Baucham and Ingrid Rider-Owens attended the 2018 Inter-City Leadership Conference in Denver, Colorado with the Greater Columbus Georgia Chamber of Commerce.
Mr. Travis Chambers asked Mr. Jamie Loyd—is there’s an opportunity for a partnership with the new call center called Global Callcenter Solutions (GCS)?  Mr. Loyd replied that they are in the preliminary stages of working with Quick Start to determine if the call center would be a Quick Start opportunity program.
Ms. Hoover stated also that Mr. Loyd was part of the team that served with the Greater Columbus Chamber of Commerce in recruiting the GCS call center.
Operations

Tommy Wilson’s report:

· Approval has been received from TCSG for Allocation funds for MRR (Major Repair and Renovation) for the following departments:
· Machine Tool Technology

· “A” Perry Gordy Building

· Automotive Technology

· Auto Collision Repair

· Air Conditioning Technology
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· Heat pumps have been replaced in the Patrick Hall Student Center and in the Esthetics’ classroom and lab.

· The Campus Police, Operations and Information Technology Year-End assessment has been completed and submitted to the IE office.

· The final phase of Banner upgrade is scheduled for November 5-8.
Ms. Lorette Hoover stated that due to the renovations of the Machine Tool Technology, the spring semester will be delayed for those students in order to accommodate the construction process. 

Administrative Services

Karen Thomas’ report:

· Ms. Thomas gave the financial report for the period ending August 31, 2018.
· A major Financial System upgrade will be conducted the first week in October. The financial system is expected to be down from October 3-9.  
Student Affairs

Karen Thomas’s report for Tara Askew:

Enrollment

· According to the 7-Day Enrollment Report for Fall Semester 2018, the college has a 6.4% increase in enrollment over last Fall Semester 2017. The final numbers will be reported at the end of the semester.
· As of today, September 24, a total of 3,298 students were registered.  Registration will be open until October 4, 2018.

· New Student Orientation and late registration for Part of Term 3 will be held on October 4th and registration for Spring Semester will begin October 1st.
Retention

· The Garrett Lee Smith Suicide Prevention Conference will be held on September 24-25 at Callaway Gardens.  Members of the Behavior Intervention Team will attend. The Conference focuses on suicide prevention programs in colleges all over Georgia. Students will be able to trigger their own TEAMS alert, indicating that they need assistance.

Financial Aid Services

· Columbus Technical College awarded $4,182,216 in financial aid funds for the Fall Semester 2018.
Academic Affairs

Monique Baucham’s report for Melanie Thornton:
Division of Health Science and Nursing

· The ADN program held its annual September Community Stroke Awareness Event on September 20, 2018 from 12:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.  The students presented educational awareness presentations in room P-100 and our speaker was Dr. Valadi.  The Practical Nursing program supported the evening by offering blood pressure screening.
· The dental assisting students volunteered with Georgia Mission of Mercy in Augusta Georgia at which they delivered dental care to almost 2,000 people.
Division of Professional and Technical Services

· Celebrity hairstylist Tobby “The King” presented a motivational speech to our cosmetology students.

· On September 6, 2018, our Culinary Arts department received City Resolution recognition from Mayor Tomlinson.

· Nenia Bassett joined the Division of Professional & Technical Services as a Cosmetology instructor.
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Academic and Institutional Effectiveness

Monique Baucham’s report:
· Accreditation

· Radiologic Technology – Site Visit October 1-2, 2018

· Respiratory Care – Site Visit October 15-16, 2018

· Response for Pharmacy Technology – Due October 1, 2018

· Perkins
· As of this year, the Technical College System of Georgia (TCSG) will no longer conduct a PAR visit.  They will now conduct a Perkins’ visit to ensure that Perkins funds are being using accordingly.  The college receives between the amounts of $650-$700,000 in Perkins funds each year, which is used mostly for purchasing equipment.
· The Perkins’ site visit is scheduled for February 26, 2019. We will conduct our own internal review on October 29, 2018.

· The Financial Aid visit will take place in early February 2019.

· Institutional Effectiveness
· Planning Day was held on August 28, 2018. Topics as follows:
· Speaker: Team Dynamics
· Academic Program Review
· Complete College Georgia
· Employer and graduate program surveys
Old Business: None

New Business: None

Adjourn: There being no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 1:30 p.m. The date of the next Local Board of Director’s meeting is scheduled to be held in Savannah, Georgia on October 29, 2018 in conjunction with the 2018 TCSG Leadership Conference. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Mary Alexander, President’s Office
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Board of Directors:





Travis Chambers


Muscogee County





David E. Fox


Muscogee County





Victoria Harris


Quitman County





Judy King


Muscogee County





Kenneth Parker


Talbot County





James “Jim” Trott


Harris County





Edwina G. Turner


Stewart County














Lorette M. Hoover


President








